




 
 
 

Common Cause Hawaii • 307A Kamani St. • Honolulu, HI 96813 • 808.275.6275 

 
To:   The House Committee on Finance 
From:  Brodie Lockard for the Common Cause Hawaii Board 
Date: Thursday, February 21, 2019, 1:30 pm 
 

In strong support of HB 627 
 
 
Dear FIN Chair Luke, Vice Chair Cullen and Committee Members— 
 
Common Cause Hawaii strongly supports HB 627.  It should cost the State 
nothing. 
 
Independent expenditures advocating for candidates benefit them at least as 
much as direct contributions, which can be used for anything from office supplies 
to pizza. 
 
Independent expenditures advocating the defeat of a candidate clearly benefit all 
other candidates in a given race.  A candidate may not approve of, or have 
control over, a negative ad about an opponent, but in the big picture, this 
provision should contribute strongly to a decrease in negative ads, making ads 
more civil and issue-focused, which can only improve the tone of elections and 
encourage broader public participation in them. 
 
Disclosing all contributors to an advertisement is a necessary piece of the 
public's understanding of ads' true intent.  Political ads can be very duplicitous, 
leading an audience to conclude the opposite of what facts support.  Disclosing 
donors is a powerful antidote to this deceit. 
 
Please pass HB 627, to justly classify independent expenditures, to help civilize 
campaign ads, and to keep campaign ads more honest. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 
 
Brodie Lockard 
Board Member, Common Cause Hawaii 
 

 



 

TO: Members of the Committee on Finance 
 
FROM: Natalie Iwasa 

808-395-3233 
 
HEARING: 1:30 p.m. Thursday, February 21, 2019 

 
SUBJECT: HB627, HD1, Campaign Finance COMMENTS 

 
 
Aloha Chair and Committee Members, 

 
Thank you for allowing me the opportunity to provide testimony on HB627, HD1, 
which would require reporting of independent expenditures as contributions by 
candidate committees.  I appreciate the amendments made in the HD1. 
 
This bill currently has a blank for the value that would have to be reported by 
candidate committees. 
 
Would these “contributions” count toward the maximum expenditures allowed 
for those who are receiving public funding?  (I don’t think they should.) 
 
Would this reporting make it more complicated to determine the actual amount 
spent on a particular candidate? 
 
 
 

  



NOTES: 
 
Make it easier to report.  Better compliance. 
 
Double entry required for in-kind donations.  Multiple entries required for checks 
with more than one item. 
 
Vendors vs payees for reimbursements.  
 
Fix things like names, so look up more efficient. 
 
Require reason for filing amended reports. 
 
Double reporting of loans (upon receipt and when forgiven) 



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/19/2019 8:39:25 AM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Dr Marion Ceruti Individual Oppose No 

 
 
Comments:  



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/19/2019 12:25:30 PM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Stefani jeremiah Individual Oppose No 

 
 
Comments:  



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/20/2019 4:40:26 AM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Caroline Kunitake Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

Dear FIN Chair Luke, Vice Chair Cullen and Committee Members— 

  

I strongly support HB 627 HD1. 

  

Independent expenditures advocating for candidates benefit them at least as much as 
direct contributions, which can be used for anything from office supplies to pizza. 

Independent expenditures advocating the defeat of a candidate clearly benefit all other 
candidates in a given race. A candidate may not approve of, or have control over, a 
negative ad about an opponent, but in the big picture, this provision should contribute 
strongly to a decrease in negative ads, making ads more civil and issue-focused, which 
can only improve the tone of elections and encourage broader public participation in 
them. 

Disclosing all contributors to an advertisement is a necessary piece of the public's 
understanding of ads' true intent. Political ads can be very duplicitous, leading an 
audience to conclude the opposite of what facts support. Disclosing donors is a 
powerful antidote to this deceit. 

Please pass HB 627, to justly classify independent expenditures, to help civilize 
campaign ads, and to keep campaign ads more honest. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 

 
Mahalo, 

Caroline Kunitake 

 



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/20/2019 5:27:50 AM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Suellen Barton Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/20/2019 7:10:22 AM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Catherine Roberts Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

  

Please send testimony! Priority bills 

C 

 

Common Cause Hawaii 

to me 
3 hours ago 

Details 

 

Dear Common Cause supporters— 

Two priority bills are scheduled for a hearing by the House Finance Committee at 1:30 this 

Thursday, Feb 21. We could use your help with testimony to convince the committee to 

pass HB1380 and HB1248. Two other bills could use your support as 

well:  HB1153 and HB627. 

https://u1584542.ct.sendgrid.net/mpss/c/FQE/ni0YAA/t.2pa/DKFDB2xbSEezfrWi0x7iqw/h0/p8FCdMUtcgQ5KkVX5qjxIMCqQxrXt4jpWy4yT4ATREgVaUjPDVdMalcC92n-2BMwYFzTdRzbIxD6TpDEYJi62r2GqG7qk5uPqYLwgkoOM0WGyiq6jgOgh1aXEZLA0BZvpMOijAAELG7AK0laiAWN31HtV-2BFeyoDK8G6GRsiKG5rm-2Fm96q8o1DfA6HojClS3vMXsvstkDKII1iUemCRUjnBT-2BDP0xYk1feLjTicDq0G-2Bff-2Br1TTtV57nCEBf5Nx2UNhZh-2F2SF-2BpOQwkllJ-2B-2BrQbVzfosys6YibDw2eUgRMJ6Yl9bIYT-2BVaxA0I5Wfb1JQF-2FlNJWLcTZdt1cz7d4TnsWEUhxhcoaLzWPRfBijEDNIJU-3D
https://u1584542.ct.sendgrid.net/mpss/c/FQE/ni0YAA/t.2pa/DKFDB2xbSEezfrWi0x7iqw/h1/p8FCdMUtcgQ5KkVX5qjxIMCqQxrXt4jpWy4yT4ATREgVaUjPDVdMalcC92n-2BMwYFzTdRzbIxD6TpDEYJi62r2I1gWeABh7UQY28CG3ty1rSzHTaMSmUGaWgo7sGEdBE-2FD0qrIqDSFWaLBg84n49Z49GZRwlJkVHEWKNRjyO6shihXjIX2-2BTN9ZIL0MsEdiCfKMz-2BesMV211Vvxpn3f6ZyC-2FdbjuYXU4-2BEPqEvbRXHvcHaUuFIEAZpkAnHlx7CicHcI11pBnnh9em3ZEx6GLLq18IvB5MFB112M-2FUhf2h-2Fbpqo-2BehQZjkThpsBN1S5S2qgKNV0-2BAg27dGFH9Db9-2FVvw5Ptj5Aj2WQwWiXNUVPw1M-3D
https://u1584542.ct.sendgrid.net/mpss/c/FQE/ni0YAA/t.2pa/DKFDB2xbSEezfrWi0x7iqw/h2/jLOoeT9UKBWnm5Li9vSaZXVipnRP9rjNc58tSJor5Q8UlwBcDXsrUqxWuPcgcLCr-2FYLMby2kJDKDTymJ9wXgS-2B324VsvUsaseiAB9txkhTC0o9IENAiGXscsIGOPPZfz3h2kBcmqb5gH7LkamzV7p1PObFeS0DD5S9sa0-2Fz-2FRjQm8nVdVWla0TwJbzBWD0jxmgvOKy2Zg0i5dKaDCSCBdaYmvMcrH75P3-2BdgVDVxHKHPij6GvFP2F4qA2PT8uf-2BFIgW9cwNC2VvkidPmalYDhKTmcbTx5sziICaK6EYhoiF88G5gJfNmYyE1i4k5YUftPgeeUouSxZjus4bR1fzlLg-3D-3D
https://u1584542.ct.sendgrid.net/mpss/c/FQE/ni0YAA/t.2pa/DKFDB2xbSEezfrWi0x7iqw/h3/jLOoeT9UKBWnm5Li9vSaZXVipnRP9rjNc58tSJor5Q8UlwBcDXsrUqxWuPcgcLCr-2FYLMby2kJDKDTymJ9wXgS2-2F-2B5Y1eBNiidVem-2BgckT7cYnnb5nCchO-2BFVOKI7stN6V9a-2B0OKgf8tq-2BTwTTbDyG4A3c90T2lXRPaTbG3tf49A5Do73KlflNOfeDiyh19E8v9-2Bchdkdq1FEoD7hYk6HBOXHmlWm4yVtVjusWLkxudHYPvREZUU6jWeEtG-2BDxWdBuLtMBfI1ndSHA3HIbI3iYXlTS-2Fg0bwUUddLXLILcLzd6migU9LCtae5I-2FWm4BAaB-2FIlbqvEW4ueS-2FJ9qG3C0KA-3D-3D
https://u1584542.ct.sendgrid.net/mpss/c/FQE/ni0YAA/t.2pa/DKFDB2xbSEezfrWi0x7iqw/h4/jLOoeT9UKBWnm5Li9vSaZXVipnRP9rjNc58tSJor5Q8UlwBcDXsrUqxWuPcgcLCrU9lSTkZUSO1L3qkY75BqqFNQBy3-2BMq9BX9owzebndEyF8qo0BzgjMQo2z4KsXcgtXT5hNspbaNmysQ4co3-2F8aQXqx8XgBCeS4o5t9L7y1xyv2t7MAfclUZdYaf5K9sukjOKpcof9rzhJrLjoxWzGvtDr9TwpZHObBPupsxgtRRbQRADPwEjrpJuOtgk-2FrEhgvowKjbqOsqZKwFunDWklGxbfM3ajbF1wdeUG-2BsfNjnKQ7qCQLfvO5JJx2UAqdaWzkD2eLZ9THIaFpe1DmvOl5Q-3D-3D


  

HB1380 HD1 would create a comprehensive public funding program for candidates for 

county elections beginning in 2022. Public funding is the gold standard of fair elections, 

free from the influence of special interest groups with deep pockets. 

  

HB1248 HD1 would enact voting by mail uniformly across all counties for all elections 

commencing in 2020. Voting by mail makes it easier for everyone to participate in 

elections, and saves money compared to our current system. 

  

HB1153 would require the House and Senate to each allow remote oral testimony at 

committee hearings, letting people on sister islands to testify via, e.g., Skype. 

  

HB627 would classify any independent expenditure as a contribution to a candidate or as a 

contribution to each opposing candidate. And it would require any ad by a noncandidate 

committee to disclose all contributors for the ad. 

  

There's sample testimony below. You can just copy and paste it, but using your own words 

always catch more attention. There is also detail below about how to submit testimony. 

  

If you can make it to conference room 308 at the Capitol building, even better! 

  

Mahalo for your kokua! 

  

The Board of Common Cause Hawaii 

  

  



SAMPLE TESTIMONY 

  

Dear FIN Chair Luke, Vice Chair Cullen and Committee Members— 

  

I strongly support HB 1380 HD1. I would only ask that the effective date of July 1, 2019 

be reinstated. 

  

HB 1380 takes several steps to ensure its financial viability and independence. 

Importantly, this bill funds itself via a surcharge on judicial fines, and does not operate 

when funds are insufficient. No moneys are taken from other sources to fund the program. 

 

  

Publicly Funded Elections are the gold standard of campaign finance reform. The idea is 

fairly simple. Collect a base number of small contributions from constituents, decline all 

private funds, and your campaign is paid for by public money, up to a reasonably 

competitive amount. In return, you can spend all your fundraising time talking with voters, 

and owing no one but them. It’s “the reform that makes all other reforms possible.” 

  

We live in a country where over 98 percent of the members of Congress are re-elected 

every year with no serious competition. In Maine and Arizona, Publicly Funded Elections 

costing under $5 per taxpayer have increased voter turnout, the number and diversity of 

candidates (including women and people of color), candidate interaction with low- and 

moderate-income communities, and the number of contested races.   

  

They have decreased the spending gap between winning and losing candidates, the role of 

special interests in government decision making, and the time candidates and officeholders 

spend fundraising. Publicly Funded-Elected candidates have passed some long-stalled laws 

for affordable prescription drugs, all-day kindergarten for the poorest schools, higher 

subsidies for community colleges, and financial help for working families needing child 

care. 



  

Publicly Funded Election legislation has been adopted in Maine, Connecticut, Florida, 

Hawaii, Maryland, Michigan, Arizona, North Carolina, New Mexico, Wisconsin, 

Minnesota, Rhode Island, Vermont, West Virginia, and Massachusetts. It has also been 

incorporated at the municipal level in several cities. 

  

People tend to be concerned about the cost to them, but tax breaks currently given to 

special interests cost them far more. What governmental expense is more important than 

supporting a healthy democracy? Most of Arizona’s funding comes from a 10% surtax on 

civil and criminal penalties. Another approach would be to tax campaign ad buys 

themselves. 

  

Please pass HB 1380 and let Publicly Funded Elections prove themselves. 

  

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 

 

  

  

Dear FIN Chair Luke, Vice Chair Cullen and Committee Members— 

  

I strongly support HB 1248 HD1. 

  

Five states now use Vote by Mail to various degrees. It has increased voter turnout, with 

very little evidence of voter fraud. 

  

Hawaii has had the lowest voter turnout of any state, for many years. VBM makes voting 

easy and convenient. The Hawaii State Office of Elections estimates approximately 

$750,000 would be saved in each election cycle by converting to VBM. It requires fewer 



voting machines, fewer polling places, fewer poll workers and fewer lines; and causes less 

confusion at polling places. 

  

A verifiable paper trail is maintained for all ballots. Replacement ballots for lost or 

damaged ballots are available from the county clerks, who cancel the original ballot before 

issuing a replacement. In-person voting sites will continue to be available for voters who 

would like to vote in-person and to provide additional services to voters. 

  

In recent years, voters have increasingly opted to vote by mail instead of voting in person 

at walk-in polling places. During the 2016 general election, 53.6% of Hawaii voters cast 

their ballots prior to Election Day. 

  

Please pass HB 1248 and encourage voting for everyone in Hawaii. 

  

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 

 

 

  

  

Dear FIN Chair Luke, Vice Chair Cullen and Committee Members— 

  

I strongly support HB 1153 HD1. 

  

We on Oahu are very lucky to be able to drive an hour or less and join a hearing at the 

Capitol to voice our opinion in the making of laws that shape our lives. 

Not so for the third of our population that lives on sister islands. They can only email 

testimony and await the results of hearings deliberations, hopeful that their input has made 



a difference. They are second-class participants in their own democracy, excluded from 

joining one of the most central steps of lawmaking, or even witnessing it. 

Well-tested and fairly simple technology can solve this problem easily. It is not free, but is 

well worth the cost to include every Hawaii resident in this crucial segment of the 

lawmaking process. 

Please pass HB 1153 and allow our neighbors to participate more fully in Hawaii's 

democracy. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 

  

 

  

Dear FIN Chair Luke, Vice Chair Cullen and Committee Members— 

  

I strongly support HB 627 HD1. 

  

Independent expenditures advocating for candidates benefit them at least as much as direct 

contributions, which can be used for anything from office supplies to pizza. 

Independent expenditures advocating the defeat of a candidate clearly benefit all other 

candidates in a given race. A candidate may not approve of, or have control over, a 

negative ad about an opponent, but in the big picture, this provision should contribute 

strongly to a decrease in negative ads, making ads more civil and issue-focused, which can 

only improve the tone of elections and encourage broader public participation in them. 

Disclosing all contributors to an advertisement is a necessary piece of the public's 

understanding of ads' true intent. Political ads can be very duplicitous, leading an audience 

to conclude the opposite of what facts support. Disclosing donors is a powerful antidote to 

this deceit. 

Please pass HB 627, to justly classify independent expenditures, to help civilize campaign 

ads, and to keep campaign ads more honest. 

Thank you 
 

  

 



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/20/2019 8:02:18 AM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Anita Trubitt Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/20/2019 8:42:54 AM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Andrea Nandoskar Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/20/2019 9:12:01 AM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Michael deYcaza Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/20/2019 9:28:53 AM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Christopher Boscole Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

Dear FIN Chair Luke, Vice Chair Cullen and Committee Members— 

I strongly support HB 627 HD1. 

Independent expenditures advocating for candidates benefit them at least as much as 
direct contributions, which can be used for anything from office supplies to pizza. 

Independent expenditures advocating the defeat of a candidate clearly benefit all other 
candidates in a given race. A candidate may not approve of, or have control over, a 
negative ad about an opponent, but in the big picture, this provision should contribute 
strongly to a decrease in negative ads, making ads more civil and issue-focused, which 
can only improve the tone of elections and encourage broader public participation in 
them. 

Disclosing all contributors to an advertisement is a necessary piece of the public's 
understanding of ads' true intent. Political ads can be very duplicitous, leading an 
audience to conclude the opposite of what facts support. Disclosing donors is a 
powerful antidote to this deceit. 

Please pass HB 627, to justly classify independent expenditures, to help civilize 
campaign ads, and to keep campaign ads more honest. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 

Christopher Boscole 

  

 



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/20/2019 1:11:02 PM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Jonathan Boyne Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

I strongly support HB 627 HD1. 

Independent expenditures advocating for candidates benefit them at least as much as 
direct contributions, which can be used for anything from office supplies to pizza. 

Independent expenditures advocating the defeat of a candidate clearly benefit all other 
candidates in a given race. A candidate may not approve of, or have control over, a 
negative ad about an opponent, but in the big picture, this provision should contribute 
strongly to a decrease in negative ads, making ads more civil and issue-focused, which 
can only improve the tone of elections and encourage broader public participation in 
them. 

Disclosing all contributors to an advertisement is a necessary piece of the public's 
understanding of ads' true intent. Political ads can be very duplicitous, leading an 
audience to conclude the opposite of what facts support. Disclosing donors is a 
powerful antidote to this deceit. 

Please pass HB 627, to justly classify independent expenditures, to help civilize 
campaign ads, and to keep campaign ads more honest. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 

 



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/20/2019 2:14:54 PM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Javier Mendez-Alvarez Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/20/2019 2:37:21 PM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Shannon Rudolph Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

Strongly Support!  

 



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/20/2019 4:51:09 PM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Andrea Quinn Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

Dear Honorable Committee Members: 

Please support HB627. Disclosure helps to mitigation some of the corruption found in 
campaign financing thereby enhancing our democracy. 

Thank you for the opportunity to present my testimony. 

Andrea Quinn 

Kihei 

 



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/20/2019 8:03:41 PM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

L.M. Holmes Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

Aloha FIN Chair Luke, Vice Chair Cullen and Committee Members— 

I strongly support HB 627 HD1. 

Independent expenditures advocating for candidates benefit them at least as much as 
direct contributions, which can be used for anything from office supplies to pizza. 

Independent expenditures advocating the defeat of a candidate clearly benefit all other 
candidates in a given race. A candidate may not approve of, or have control over, a 
negative ad about an opponent, but in the big picture, this provision should contribute 
strongly to a decrease in negative ads, making ads more civil and issue-focused, which 
can only improve the tone of elections and encourage broader public participation in 
them. 

Disclosing all contributors to an advertisement is a necessary piece of the public's 
understanding of ads' true intent. Political ads can be very duplicitous, leading an 
audience to conclude the opposite of what facts support. Disclosing donors is a 
powerful antidote to this deceit. 

Please pass HB 627, to justly classify independent expenditures, to help civilize 
campaign ads, and to keep campaign ads more honest. 

Mahalo for the opportunity to testify. 

Dr. Lorna Holmes, Honolulu 96817 

 

fin
Late



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/20/2019 10:21:51 PM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Diana Shaw 
Lanai Community 

Health Center 
Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

finance8
Late



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/21/2019 8:06:13 AM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Greg Puppione Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

Dear FIN Chair Luke, Vice Chair Cullen and Committee Members— 

I strongly support HB 627 HD1. 

Independent expenditures advocating for candidates benefit them at least as much as 
direct contributions, which can be used for anything from office supplies to pizza. 

Independent expenditures advocating the defeat of a candidate clearly benefit all other 
candidates in a given race. A candidate may not approve of, or have control over, a 
negative ad about an opponent, but in the big picture, this provision should contribute 
strongly to a decrease in negative ads, making ads more civil and issue-focused, which 
can only improve the tone of elections and encourage broader public participation in 
them. 

Disclosing all contributors to an advertisement is a necessary piece of the public's 
understanding of ads' true intent. Political ads can be very duplicitous, leading an 
audience to conclude the opposite of what facts support. Disclosing donors is a 
powerful antidote to this deceit, and there is no compelling reason not to disclose this 
information. Free speech doesn't mean freedom from standing behind your words.  

Please pass HB 627, to justly classify independent expenditures, to help civilize 
campaign ads, and to keep campaign ads more honest. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. Aloha, Greg Puppione Honolulu, HI 

 

finance8
Late



1

finance1 - Sean
From: bob-marion@hawaiiantel.netSent: Wednesday, February 20, 2019 9:07 PMTo: FINtestimonySubject: support HB 627 HD1

Dear FIN Chair Luke, Vice Chair Cullen and Committee Members— 
We strongly support HB 627 HD1. 
Independent expenditures advocating for candidates benefit them at least as much as direct contributions, which can be used for anything from office supplies to pizza. 
Independent expenditures advocating the defeat of a candidate clearly benefit all other candidates in a given race. A candidate may not approve of, or have control over, a negative ad about an opponent, but in the big picture, this provision should contribute strongly to a decrease in negative ads, making ads more civil and issue-focused, which can only improve the tone of elections and encourage broader public participation in them. 
Disclosing all contributors to an advertisement is a necessary piece of the public's understanding of ads' true intent. Political ads can be very duplicitous, leading an audience to conclude the opposite of what facts support. Disclosing donors is a powerful antidote to this deceit. 
Please pass HB 627, to justly classify independent expenditures, to help civilize campaign ads, and to keep campaign ads more honest. 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 
Sincerely, 
Robert and Marion McHenry 

finance1
Late



HB-627-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/21/2019 10:52:04 AM 
Testimony for FIN on 2/21/2019 1:30:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Nathan Park Common Cause Hawaii Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

Dear FIN Chair Luke, Vice Chair Cullen and Committee Members— 

I strongly support HB 627 HD1. 

Independent expenditures advocating for candidates benefit them at least as much as 
direct contributions, which can be used for anything from office supplies to pizza. 

Independent expenditures advocating the defeat of a candidate clearly benefit all other 
candidates in a given race. A candidate may not approve of, or have control over, a 
negative ad about an opponent, but in the big picture, this provision should contribute 
strongly to a decrease in negative ads, making ads more civil and issue-focused, which 
can only improve the tone of elections and encourage broader public participation in 
them. 

Disclosing all contributors to an advertisement is a necessary piece of the public's 
understanding of ads' true intent. Political ads can be very duplicitous, leading an 
audience to conclude the opposite of what facts support. Disclosing donors is a 
powerful antidote to this deceit. 

Please pass HB 627, to justly classify independent expenditures, to help civilize 
campaign ads, and to keep campaign ads more honest. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 

 

finance8
Late



HB0627-HD1_ATG_02-21-2019_FIN_COMMENTS  

TESTIMONY OF 
THE DEPARTMENT OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 

THIRTIETH LEGISLATURE, 2019                                       
 
 
ON THE FOLLOWING MEASURE: 
H.B. NO. 627, H.D. 1,   RELATING TO CAMPAIGN FINANCE.. 
 
BEFORE THE: 
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON FINANCE                          
                           
 
DATE: Thursday, February 21, 2019     TIME:  1:30 p.m. 

LOCATION: State Capitol, Room 308 

TESTIFIER(S): Clare E. Connors, Attorney General,  or   
  Valri Lei Kunimoto, Deputy Attorney General       
  
 
Chair Luke and Members of the Committee: 

 The Department of the Attorney General appreciates the intent of the bill and 

makes the following comments. 

 H.B. No. 627, H.D. 1, requires that a candidate who is supported by an 

independent expenditure to report the expenditure as a contribution of an unspecified 

value and, if an independent expenditure opposes a candidate, the candidates opposing 

that candidate must report that expenditure as a contribution.  The bill also requires the 

Campaign Spending Commission (Commission) to notify the applicable candidates 

when any independent expenditure is made and to publish the reports required by this 

bill on its website.  In section 4, the bill further deletes the definition of “top contributor” 

for the statutory provisions that require identification of the three top contributors to 

noncandidate committees in an advertisement. 

Noncandidate committees that make independent expenditures are referred to as 

SuperPacs.  In Citizens United v. Federal Election Commission, 558 U.S. 310 (2010), 

the U.S. Supreme Court held that the government cannot prohibit corporations or other 

associations from making independent expenditures that are not coordinated with a 

specific political campaign because political speech is protected under the free speech 

clause of the First Amendment to the U.S. Constitution.  Laws that burden political 

speech are subject to strict scrutiny for a violation of the First Amendment and requires 

the government to prove that the restriction furthers a compelling interest and is 

finance1
Late
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narrowly tailored to achieve that interest.  After Citizens United, consistent with the First 

Amendment, SuperPacs may receive an unlimited amount of contributions from 

corporations and spend unlimited amounts on independent expenditures to advocate for 

and against candidates or ballot questions.  SpeechNow.org v. Federal Election 

Commission, 599 F.3d 686 (2010) (Limiting contributions by individuals to political 

committees that made only independent expenditures that expressly advocated the 

election or defeat of a candidate, violated First Amendment free speech rights.) 

 SuperPacs make independent expenditures to advocate for a candidate or ballot 

measure; they do not make contributions to candidate committees.  If the expenditures 

are coordinated with candidate committees, the expenditures would not be independent 

and may be subject to contribution limits.  The Department believes that treating 

independent expenditures from noncandidate committees as contributions to candidate 

committees blurs and confuses the independent nature of the expenditure for 

SuperPacs and may have a chilling effect on the amounts that they may otherwise 

spend and thereby impact the free speech rights of the individuals and corporations 

supporting the SuperPacs.  The Department respectfully recommends that this 

provision be deleted from the bill because the provision is subject to constitutional 

challenge. 

 The Department also has concerns that the bill deletes the definition of "top 

contributor" from section 11-393, Hawaii Revised Statutes, in section 4 of the bill.  In 

2013, when the top contributor provisions were being considered by the Legislature, the 

Department recommended the threshold be raised from $5,000 to $10,000 and the 

number of top contributors be decreased from five to three to strengthen the provision to 

withstand a potential constitutional challenge.  The Campaign Spending Commission’s 

data from the 2012 election supported the 2013 recommendations; the data 

demonstrated disclosure would not be reduced due to the changes as there were 

contributions far larger than $10,000 to the SuperPacs and typically the SuperPacs had 

a very small number of big money contributors.  The legislative history from 2013 

supported the inclusion of the $10,000 contribution threshold and the Department 

recommends that the definition be retained.  If the definition is deleted, the Department 
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respectfully recommends that a detailed purpose section be added to the bill to support 

the bill's amendments against a constitutional challenge and discuss why the additional 

disclosure of smaller contributors is necessary in Hawaii.  The legislative history should 

also include supporting details from the recent 2018 election that supports the need for 

additional disclosure. 

 Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this bill. 
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